
THE CORPORATION OF THB CITY OF PORT COQUITLAM

ENVIRONAL PRtyTECTION CONMPITJEE

MINUTES

A meeting of the Environmental Protection Committee was held in the Third Floor Heritage
Room, 2580 Shaughnessy Street, Port Coquitlam, Wednesday, December 09, 1992 at 8:30 a.m.

In attendance were:

Delegation:

Councillor J. Keryluk, Chairman
CounciUor M. Thompson
J. Yip, P. Eng., Acting City Engineer
A.D. de Boer, EIT, Project Engineer

Mr. Dave Courvile, CP Rail
Mr. Brad Martin, CP Rail
Mr. Bob Mason, Intrawest
Mr. Denny Zadak, Intrawest
Mr. Glenn Sigurdson, Iutrawest

ITEM L CONFIRMATION OF MKNITIBS

The Minutes of the Environmental Protection Committee Meeting held on December 02, 1992
were unavailable for confirmation.

DBLEGrATION FROM INTRAWEST

Corruuittee received delegations from Intrawest and CP Rail to discuss the subdivision of the
Intrawest Property to CP P.ail.

CP Rail presented three issues of concern regarding the draft restrictive covenant on the
subdivided lot. The first concern was with section 1 of the covenant regarding building
prohibition. CP indicated that they would require the contruction of enclosed structures such as
tool sheds on the parcel. CP was willing to put wording in the covenant which would limit the
size and use of the enclosed structures.

Committee asked CP about the possibility of explosions within the enclosed structures. CP said
that all health and safety hazards would be considered by CP Engineers in the design of the
strucmres.

CP second concern was in section 5 of the restrictive covenant. CP requested that the
subdivided lot be allowed to stand alone as they have an agreement to sell the lot back to
Intrawest up to the year 2002.
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 The third concern of CP's was the clean-up date of 1997. CP felt that a date could not be
established because the time reouired for fuB remediation of the site cannot be determined. CP
indicated that they are committed to undertaking the remediation pian, approved-in-principle by
the Ministry of Environment and since the covenant is tied in with the remediation plan there
should be no need to establish a completion date.

CP said that they do not want to remediate the soil to a level for development as they intend the
property to be part of their rail yard. CP said that should they plan to develop the property in the
future they mould resubmit a remediation plan.

The delegations from Intrawest and CP were dismissed from the meeting.

Committee decided that section I of the agreement should have a clause which permits building
on the property subject to approval by the City building inspector. Committee also asked that
the covenant r'estrict the sale of the property uutE the year 2002 when Intrawest's option to
purchase the land from CP expires. Furthermore, if Intrawest does not undertake their option
with CP by 2002, then CP must consolidate their parcel with the adjacent raiilyard parcels.

QXggJH 1993 ENVIRONltdHNTAL ACIIIEVEMBNT AWARDS

Committee received a memo from the Project Engineer dated December 8, 1992 regarding the
1993 Environmental Achievement Awards.

Corrtmittee agreed with the recommendation to resubmit the nominination after consulting with
Mr. Al Grist.

EKEld JE UNDERGROUND STORAGE TANK REGULATORY PROGRAM

Committee received a memo from the City Administrator dated November 27, 1992 regarding
the underground storage tank regulatory program.

Committee requested that this item be deferred until they have more time to study the material
snd consult with other departments.

11 ErfvI V: CFC Recoverv

Con~ittee considered a memo dated December 8, 1992 on the GVRD's proposal to recover
CFC."s from refrigerators at selected depots in the district.
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Committee agreed with the recommendation to provide a CFC recovery depot at the New Works
Yard site on 1675 Broadway.
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 rrEM VXr OTHHIt BUmmSS

1. The Energy Export Review information was deferred.

Committee received a letter from the District of PoweB River regarding the Capital
Region Referendum on Liquid Waste Management. Committee felt that the
concerns of Powell River would be better dealt with at the UBChd level.

The meeting adjourned at 10:45 p.m

db4pit'n J. beryl
ommittee Ch'EY/ck

CC:

Minutes not read aud adopted by the Committee until certLfied correct by the
Committee Chairman's signature.

Mayor aud Aldermen
City Admhistrator
lgor Zahyuacz, P. Eng., City Engineer
Andrew de Boer, Project Engineer
Anne Pynenburg, Project Technician
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